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September 17, 2003

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

The attached ordinance, if approved, will provide $61,412 and 2.0 payroll FTEs to the Sheriff’s Office to facilitate implementation of the terms of the Covey lawsuit settlement.  This funding request was originally included in the 3rd quarter omnibus ordinance (#2003-0387).  At the request of the Council, I am re-transmitting this request as a stand-alone ordinance.

Background
In 2002, five deputies in the Sheriff’s Office filed suit against King County on behalf of themselves, and a class of similarly situated employees, alleging that in violation of state law their overtime payments were not paid promptly.  The County recently settled this suit and is now in the process of implementing the terms of the settlement.  

The settlement has two specific components that will influence how the Sheriff’s Office will need to handle its payroll functions.  First, the settlement requires changes in payroll processing and payment practices within 30 days of the effective date of the appropriations ordinance.  Specifically, only one supervisor’s approval will be necessary for approval of overtime and the Sheriff’s Office must abide by certain payment timeframes for overtime and holiday hours.  If overtime and/or holiday hours are worked between the 1st and the 15th of the month, the employee must be paid no later than the first pay date of the following month.  If such hours are worked between the 16th and the end of the month, the employee must be paid no later than the 2nd pay date of the following month.  Compensatory time off will be credited to employees in the same manner.  

Second, the settlement requires that within 30 days of the effective date of the appropriation ordinance, the Sheriff’s Office will establish a payroll complaint process.  The Sheriff is required to designate an employee responsible for investigating and resolving employee complaints concerning the amount or timeliness of wage payments.  The terms of the settlement require a response to written complaints within 10 business days of receipt of the complaint.  If the 

employee does not agree with the resolution, the employee may submit the issue to the Payroll Review Board whose membership will be determined by the Sheriff’s Office and the appropriate unions.  If either the Sheriff’s Office or the Payroll Review Board find that the employee’s pay was not timely, the employee will be awarded one-hour of straight time pay for each incident of late payment up to a total maximum amount equal to the underlying pay at issue.  

Implementation

The Sheriff’s Office needs 2.0 FTEs in order to implement the terms of the settlement and ensure that the conditions leading to the lawsuit are fully resolved.  The first position will assist in processing overtime payments.  The current staffing levels in the Sheriff’s payroll unit, the many facets of the County payroll system and the complexity of the various labor contracts will make it difficult for the Sheriff’s Office to process overtime payments according to the terms of the settlement.  The Sheriff’s Office advises us that over the last 15 years, the total number of FTEs in the Sheriff’s Office has increased by 60%, while payroll staff FTEs have only increase by a half FTE over the same time period.  The FTE added via this supplemental request will provide the Sheriff’s Office with the resources needed to process overtime payments within the timeframes required by the settlement.

The second position will support the general payroll processing function and be responsible for investigating and resolving employee complaints concerning the amount or timeliness of wage payments.  Because of the limited payroll staff resources within the Sheriff’s Office, a new FTE is needed for these functions.  In addition to payroll processing, the specific duties of this position will include:  

· Researching and analyzing the nature of any complaint and responding to the complaint within 10 business days of receipt

· Staffing the Payroll Review Board, presenting issues to the Board, and implementing the Board’s decisions.

· Assessing all wage payments that are made outside the settlement timelines to determine if any systemic problems exist, and, if so, recommend corrective action for addressing the problem.

The Sheriff’s Office does not have the ability to absorb these functions within existing resources.

Funding Sources

We have identified two funding sources for this supplemental.  First, the Sheriff’s Office will recoup approximately 35%, or $21,494, of the costs associated with these positions via its contract with the Suburban cities.  The remaining $39,412 in funds comes from CX fund balance.  I certify funds are available.  

The out-year impacts of this supplemental are being considered as I develop my 2004 Executive Proposed Budget.  As you know, I will be releasing my budget on October 13, 2003.

I urge the Council to approve this supplemental request.  If you have any questions, please contact Chief Sue Rahr, King County Sheriff’s Office, at (206) 296-7539, or Steve Call, Director, Office of Management & Budget, at (206) 296-3434.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Council Members



ATTN: David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




 Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




 Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




 Clifton Curry, Legislative Analyst




 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


The Honorable Dave Reichert, King County Sheriff


Chief Sue Rahr, King County Sheriff’s Office


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management & Budget (OMB)


David Lawson, Internal Auditor Supervisor, OMB


Terri Flaherty, Senior Policy Analyst, OMB


Beth Goldberg, Budget Supervisor, OMB

